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Advisory Board

October 11, 2012
6:00 p.m.

Members Present: Chairman: Daniel Dunn, David Jetmore, Allyson Schmeizl, Karen Moorehead, Tim
Shanahan, Susan Rickards, Marilyn Williams, & Robert Mitchell

Absent: Lt. Lenny Bunnell, Kailah Pflugbeil & Town Council Liaison Billy Caron
Also Present: MYSB Director: Barbara Lockhart

The meeting was called to order at 6:03pm, acceptance of September’s minutes 1* by Tim, 2" by David —
Robert and Susan abstained since they were absent, Dan Dunn and Susan Rickards were reappointed to
the board at the October 10, 2012 Town Council meeting

I. Chairman’s Report:

e Youth Grant —applying for a new grant to help with community policing — kids and cops working
together to build benches, MEF Grant due on 10/31 funding would be used for KidTrax data
tracking system

e Pancake Breakfast is October 21, 2012 at Mohegan Fire House from 8:00 a.m. until 12 noon!

Il. New Business
e Lights On After School is October 18, 2012, 3pm-7pm (Families and Board members welcome)
e Pie Baking Contest November 20, 2012
o Member who has never participated has been asked to resign — Town Council will put her on their
agenda next month

lll. Old Business
e Mock Crash DVD — DVD is done, but there is noise distortions — Editing Company offered to film the
event next time. Board will view the DVD next month
e Barbara is the new CYSA president, for a 2 year term, this is good for the town of Montville as a
whole, opens door for more exposure at the state level, and funding streams
¢ JRB running well has had 5 referrals since June; more expected (police training session?)

IV. Good and Welfare
e Popcorn machine was donated (Hartman'’s)
e Penny Drive has started — proceeds to benefit Social Services (Girls vs. Boys!)
e YAC is up and running- will
e Holiday gift cards for our stocking drive to benefit older kids again this year

V. Adjournment
e Motion made to adjourn at 6:38pm, 1% by Karen, 2" by Tim

Next meeting — November 8, 2012 at 6:00

Respectfully Submitted: by Susan Rickards - MYAB Secretary
Reviewed and typed by Dianne Peltier, MYSB Administrative Assistant



